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Announcement of the Department of Land Transport
on not accepting any kind of gifts for the performance of duties (No Gift Policy)
Fiscal Year B.E. 2568 (2025)

The Department of Land Transport (DLT) is a government agency responsible
for supervising and enforcing road transport regulations to ensure the law-abiding actions.
DLT has duties to meet standards of safety for road transport system and facilitate expedient
transport connectivity with other modes of transport. DLT is committed to operating responsibly
and managing its organization in accordance with the principles of good governance.
DLT must perform duties in response to public demand and support national development aligned

with government policy.

Thus, this Announcement of Intention is to indicate that The Director-General
of the Department of Land Transport, as the highest executive, along with all civil servants,
government employees, and staff under his/her jurisdiction, are all aware of the importance
of achieving the goal of promoting a culture of integrity in their work, which is characterized
by morality, ethics, transparency, and accountability. Therefore, we hereby to declare
our common intention not to accept any gifts or souvenirs during/before/after performing
our duties (No Gift Policy). For expressing congratulation or sending good wishes in any occasions,
we will use greeting cards or electronic greetings instead of giving cifts or souvenirs. We are aiming

to create an organization grounded in ethics and transparency to ensure long-term success.

Announced on 26 November, B.E. 2567 (2024)

v

(Mr. Chirute Visalachitra)

Director General of the Department of Land Transport



